Student Affairs Committee
Monday, July 10, 2023
5:15 p.m.

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Location:
Fruitport Community Schools Central Office

3255 E. Pontaluna Rd.
Fruitport, MI 49415

Attendance:
The meeting was called to order at 5:15 p.m. with Susan Franklin, Dave Hazekamp, and Jason
Kennedy present.

1. Health Education Textbook and Resource Purchase Recommendation

The Committee discussed the need to purchase new health education textbooks and
resources. The Sex Education Advisory Board reviewed each of the resources considered
by the health education teachers in the District. The team selected text resources from
Goodheart-Wilcox, which were approved and recommended by the District's Sex
Education Advisory Board. The Board conducted its first public hearing on June 26,
2023, and will conduct its second public hearing on July 17, 2023. The Board will be
asked to approve a cost not to exceed $45,000 for the purchase of Goodheart-Wilcox
health education textbooks, with funds coming out of ESSER to support this expenditure.

2. 2023-2024 High School Handbook
The Committee reviewed changes to the high school handbook for the 2023-2024 school
year. These included changes to the date references in the handbook, and updates to a
section in the handbook pertaining to foreign exchange students.

3. Overnight Trip Request: Michigan Musicians Abroad Trip to Europe

The Committee discussed a request for an overnight trip from Choir teacher Adelaide
Petersmark and Professor Barry Martin (Grand Valley State University) for selected



students from Fruitport High School to participate in the Michigan Musicians Abroad trip
to Europe on June 21, 2024 - July 6, 2024. Seven (7) Fruitport students have been
selected to participate with approximately 300 other musicians across the state as they
perform for communities in London, England, Paris, France, Switzerland, Austria, and
Germany. Students will learn from musicians across the world, while having the
opportunity to explore world cultures. Students will be provided with fundraising
opportunities, and there is no financial impact to the District. A detailed itinerary of the
trip will be provided to the Board.

4. Advanced Placement Chemistry and Physics Textbook and Resource Purchase

The Committee discussed the need to purchase new Advanced Placement (AP) textbooks
and resources. Recommendations for AP Chemistry and AP Physics were discussed with
the Committee, with textbook recommendations for AP Literature, AP Language, and AP
Calculus coming at a later date. AP Government textbooks were replaced in 2017.
Faculty members from each department made recommendations from the College
Board’s required textbook list. The Board will be asked to consider the purchase approval
of Fundamentals of Physics (Halliday, Resnick, & Walker), and Chemistry (Zumdahl,
Zumdahl, & DeCoste) to support these AP courses.

5. Other: None
6. Public Comment: None
7. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 5:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Jason Kennedy, Superintendent



